
 

July Newsletter 

Dear Saratoga Bay Homeowners, 

Happy Summer. The Board hopes every homeowner is enjoying this hot, at times rainy Florida weather 
this summer. Please remember to stay hydrated and be safe. 

Welcome to our newest homeowners. The Board tries to have open communication with all the 
homeowners. At any time, you can always reach us at the website email: saratogabayhoa@gmail.com. 

• There are times when life gets in the way. So please be patient with the Board. We are all 
volunteers, all with families and some with full time jobs. So we try our best to expedite any 
concerns of the homeowners. We appreciate any other volunteers. If you have any concerns, 
please do not follow the rumor mill. Come to us directly. Remember, the Board is here to 
protect the rights of all homeowners. Once again just remember, the Board is a volunteer 
position. Your urgency does not always constitute an emergency on our part. We try our best. 

 

Just a few reminders: 

• Homeowners are reminded to keep outside lights on, set up security cameras, and remember to 
lock your car. 

• All maintenance payments can be made online through your bank on line services. You schedule 
your payment and it pays automatically to the Association. Those who chose can use Zelle. It 
depends on your security preference 

• The next Board of Directors meeting will be the end of August 
• Great news. All three pickle board courts are now open at Perrini Park. (Cumberland and 

Saratoga Rd) We were told the tennis courts at Saratoga were not open at night because the 
attendant is only there until 5pm. Sorry. Those at Perrini are open until dusk (about 8pm). 

• Palm tree trimming occurred this month. The work was done by Only Trees. 
• Unfortunately, two homeowners implied a legal threat to the Board for the minutes of April, 

2023. Per our attorney, the Board has the right to post the minutes as they see fit. If you feel 
offended, then please consider the source. We will continue to post" just the facts” and try to 
leave out any other observations. 

• Replanting of landscape has begun in the community. Some of these thirty-year-old bushes have 
seen better days. Once again please be patient. If you noticed, it rains every Thursday and 
Friday. So, Joe is diligently working around the weather to complete his job, which by the way, 
the rains have caused weeds to flourish as much as the grass. Joe is aware and trying to keep up 
with that job. Let us know if your hedges have been neglected. 

 

Enjoy the rest of the summer. 

SARATOGA BAY HOA, 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


